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Jared S. Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Michael A. Cunningham, Director 

June 6, 2025 
 
Redwing Ranch  
Attn: Caroline Bennett   
Sent via email to: christy@redwingranch.farm  
 
RE: Redwing Ranch, Reference No. M-2025-027, Division Response to “Is It Mining?” 

Questionnaire 
 
Dear Caroline Bennett, 
 
On June 4, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your "Is It Mining" 
questionnaire concerning a proposed project to crush approximately 1,556.3 cubic yards of river rock 
cobble into road base. The questionnaire indicated that the material was previously extracted by a prior 
landowner for the construction of a storage pond, and the current landowner intends to either use the 
material on the ranch property or sell it. 
 
The Mined Land Reclamation Board has directed the Division to determine if a Mined Land Reclamation 
Permit is required for this project. Based on the information provided in the questionnaire, the Division 
has determined that a permit is not required if the material is used exclusively on the current property and 
is not sold or transported to a different location. 
 
However, should the material be sold and/or hauled off-site, a permit will be necessary. Specifically, 
either a 111(1)(b) permit or a 110c permit would be required if the current owner plans to process and sell 
the material. 
 
If you disagree with this determination, you have the right to petition to appear before the Board for a 
formal public hearing to request a Declaratory Order. Pursuant to Rule 2.5.2(1), your written request must 
be received by the Board no later than 7 days prior to the hearing and must include the information 
outlined in Rule 2.5.2(2). The next scheduled Board hearing will be held on June 18, 2025, at 1313 
Sherman St., Room 318, Denver, Colorado 80203. 
 
If you have questions, please contact me at (720) 413-6466 or a Jared.Ebert@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

Jared Ebert 
Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
EC: Amber Gibson, DRMS 
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